No: SNEA/CHQ/DIR(HR)/2018-21/21                   Dated 16th October, 2019.

To

Shri. Arvind Vadnerkar, 







Director (HR), BSNL Board,

New Delhi.

Respected Sir, 
SNEA, the only Recognised Executive Association in BSNL welcomes you as the new Director(HR) of this prestigious organization. It is heartening to know that you will be holding the charge till 30.09.2023 and get sufficient time to plan the HR activities with future vision.
Sir, you had taken the charge when the company is in deep financial crisis and the employee’s morale is low. However you are leading the set of employees having the track record of fighting for the company cause since its inception, making the company profitable for years together, continuing with the same spirit in maintaining the network by spending from their pockets and in no mood to surrender. Being the HR head, your first priority is to improve the morale of the employees especially the Executives. 
The morale of the Executives especially the Engg wing is very low due to the very poor career progression and sheer discrimination faced by them for decades. Similar for other wings also. You may be astonished to know that JTO(Arch) recruited in 1988, JTO(T) recruited in 1999, JTO(C) recruited in 1994, JTO(TF) recruited in 1995, JTO(E) recruited in 1998 etc are still working as JTOs. All the Executives welcomed the promotion of JAOs recruited in 2012 as AO through upgradation of posts but hurt due to the sheer discrimination met out to other cadres. Similarly, SDE(C/E/TF/T) cadres. Addressing this issue will be the biggest challenge for your goodself but it is very simple as the ground work is already done by your predecessors. Motivation of employees without making any expenditure will be another challenge.
Other areas of priority are: 

1. Proper deployment of Officers and Executives according to company requirement and their area of interest/specialization. 

2. Development of IT tool and its proper utilization. E-VC and E-DPC work initiated by the HR wing but now almost dumped as the new set of officers not taken it forward. 
3. Reduction of AMC and stopping turnkey projects utilizing the Executives. 
SNEA wishes you all the success in your future endeavors. We extend our wholehearted support to all your efforts to motivate BSNL Employees, especially the Executives by resolving their complex HR issues which remain unattended for some time. This will have huge impact on the Revival of the company also as a motivated workforce can do wonders in an organization like BSNL.
With regards, 

(Sebastin. K)
Copy to: Shri. P. K. Purwar, CMD, BSNL. 
